 Executive Committee Meeting
Minutes

Tuesday, April 26, 2011
12:30 pm, Dean’s Conference Room, E-203
Present: Dean D. Hayhurst, Drs. R. German, L. Tummala, M. Mehrabadi, A. Plotkin, & K. Walsh, Mr. L. Hinkle, Ms. C. McClain
Dean Hayhurst called the meeting to order at 12:40 pm.    
1. Approval of Minutes from the March 8, 2011 meeting and the March 22, 2011 meeting:  Minutes from the March 8, 2011 meeting and the March 22, 2011 meeting were both unanimously approved as submitted (moved by Mr. Hinkle and seconded by Dr. Walsh).
2. 2011/12 Equipment and Instructional Replacement List:  Dr. German reviewed and the committee discussed the procedures for creating the Equipment Lists by the departments.  Dean Hayhurst suggested that the process be completed so there is enough time for the chairs to review the consolidated list as a group before it is submitted.
3. Northrop Grumman Excellence:  Dean Hayhurst announced that Dr. Satchi Venkataraman has been selected as the 2011 Northrop Grumman Excellence in Teaching award recipient.  Dr. Plotkin will inform Dr. Venkataraman, who will be honored at a luncheon on May 4.
4. Streamlining Academic Review Process:  Dean Hayhurst reported on the latest discussions regarding the SDSU Academic Review Process.  We have requested that our ABET materials be used for review of undergraduate programs.  The SDSU process will also review graduate programs, excluding our JDP.   The JDP will be reviewed using the MOU with UCSD.   The committee discussed implementation of such a review at the masters level.
5. Faculty Searches:   The environmental candidate (Leonhard chair) and the construction engineering and management candidate have both accepted offers.  An offer is being negotiated with the candidate for the ECE position.
6. Periodic Evaluations:  Ms. McClain reminded the group that periodic evaluations for temporary faculty and five year post-tenure reviews are now due from the chairs.
7. Engineering Dean’s Advisory Board Meeting May 10:   Dean Hayhurst invited committee members to a mixer that URAD is organizing for Board members and Monty Award winners the evening before the Board Meeting.  The committee also discussed the proposed agenda for the meeting on May 10 and made suggestions to the Dean.  It was agreed that senior design teams will be identified and organized to present to the Board and to display their projects during the break. Chairs should get names and contact information for student teams to Ms. McClain ASAP.
8. College of Engineering Year-End Banquet-L. Hinkle:  Mr. Hinkle reviewed the successful event on Sat. April 23 and thanked the chairs for their attendance.  He and the committee identified the following improvements to make the event even better in future years: 1) funding from the College for the event, 2) more involvement from advisors, and 3) more faculty in attendance.  Mr. Hinkle noted that university policy states that student organizations are open to all students; members do not have to be engineering majors.
9. IRA Funds – L. Hinkle:  Mr. Hinkle reviewed the process to request IRA funds for next year.  Our organizations made $102K of legitimate requests this year, but only $17K was funded.  CFAC has asked for more information on the disparity.
10. College Website:  Ms. McClain reviewed the website status now that the new site has launched.  Any department that wishes to use the content management system (CMS) used by the College will be able to do so, but will be expected to maintain a level of uniformity to the College site.  Ms. McClain has developed written standards for site appearance and usage.  The Dean’s Office will assist Departments wishing to pursue such an implementation.  Individual faculty will be able to use the CMS only through an implementation by their department, due to limitations of the CMS.
11. ADC Updates:   Dean Hayhurst gave the following updates from ADC:  The budget situation remains uncertain; Colleges were given prorated reductions based on what is expected from Sacramento.  Enrollment growth in Engineering has put us in a better position than some other colleges.  It is expected that the names of the three finalists in the Presidential search will be announced by this Friday.  The College of Business has selected a new Dean, Michael Cunningham.
12. Roundtable:
· Dr. Walsh – announced that their department advisory board will meet tonight.
· Mr. Hinkle – is organizing a faculty vote for the 2011 valedictorian. 
· Mr. Hinkle – reminded the group that Commencement is May 20 at 4:00 pm.
· Dr. German – briefed the group on a University Panel that has been convened to look at how the university conducts research. The fact several key positions were vacant this year made this an opportune time for such a review.
Mr. Hinkle moved, Dr. German seconded and the committee unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 1:55 pm.

Submitted by Cindi McClain, June 2, 2011.
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